
Dear Parents,

It is with great excitement that I am soon to become the Headteacher of St Andrew’s 
CE Primary School. I am very keen to build on the achievements of the school so far 
and have already been made so welcome by the governors and staff. I look forward 
to working closely with all of the children, staff, parents and church community so that 
the school can sit proudly at the heart of Ramsbottom.  I am invested in continuing 
to nurture strong community links with all stake holders so the school community can 
flourish with everyone working towards the same vision celebrating our successes at 
every opportunity.

My teaching background
I have been the Deputy Headteacher of Horwich Parish CE Primary School, Bolton in 
a two form entry school for 12 years. Previous to this appointment, I was the Deputy 
Headteacher at a one form entry school at St James’ CE Primary school, Darwen. My 
teaching career started in Little Hulton, Salford.  Throughout my career, I have placed 
a strong emphasis on building strong relationships and letting everyone achieve their 
potential within a school which radiates care and love for the school environment and 
the people within it. 

My Hobbies
I love sport and have a keen interest in running and mountain biking. I represented 
England in my younger years in the sport of triathlon but now just enjoy a run over the 
hills at a much slower pace! When not working, I enjoy a good crime novel or film. 

Mrs Anne Washington


